

Treasurer's Office

Christine Dodson, CPA Treasurer Business Administrator Pension Officer

Jennifer Walls, CPA Controller

Treasurer's Staff
JoAnna Ezuka
Liz Greenstock, CPA
Diana Hunter
Jennifer Phillips, CPA
Chrisy Powell
Bethany Reeves
Alison Smith
Caroline Thornton
Katherine Wilder

MEMORANDUM

From: Christine Dodson, Conference Treasurer

RE: Workers' Compensation Insurance

To Whom It May Concern:

The purpose of this document is to serve as notice of the North Carolina Conference's position on local church Workers' Compensation Coverage. Local church employees (including the pastor) are not covered under the NC Conference Workers' Compensation policy. Employers are required by law to carry workers' compensation insurance if they have three or more regular employees. It is our opinion that churches with less than three employees should also carry workers' compensation coverage.

We have contacted BCBS, our current health insurance provider, and questioned them regarding if they would cover medical claims resulting from a work-related injury. Their response was that "if a bill came in to BCBS that stated it was work related, BCBS would deny the claim indicating that the participant should file with their worker's compensation carrier. If BCBS did not know the claim for an injury was work related, they would pay the claim, but would have the claim investigated for any third party involvement."

Local churches should keep in mind that health costs are only a portion of the total potential workers' compensation claims. There are also other potential claims, such as lost salary. If a church has no coverage and there is a work-related injury, the local church would be responsible for all health claims as well as any other claims such as lost salary. To that end, we recommend that all local churches, regardless of size, carry Workers' Compensation Insurance to cover their employees. Contact your insurance carrier for specific information regarding your workers' compensation coverage.